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Meeting Minutes

May 3, 2011
I. Call to order   

· The meeting was called to order at 12:01 p.m.  The following members were present:

· Christy Zeyer, Stacey Robinson, Renee Everett, Christine Buddner, Becky Kerstetter, Joanie Shackleton, Carol Taylor, John Primm, Andrea Zwegat, Lindsey Kaliszewski, and Janice Brown Watko.
II. Approval of Minutes 
· The minutes of the March and April 2011 board meetings were approved.  Joan Shackleton and Christine Buddner  abstained from voting on the April minutes because they were not present for that board meeting.
III. President Report (Christy Zeyer)
· The NFPA Conference was a big success and well-attended.  Christy thanked all CAP members who participated.  

· Ohio Paralegal Day is scheduled for Monday, May 16.  Christy will be picking up the Proclamation from Mayor Jackson’s office and forwarding it on to the members.  The deadline to RSVP for OPD is May 9.

· The CAP Family and Friends Night will be held on Monday, August 8.  A notice will be sent to all members.

IV. Vice President Report (Heidi Smith)
· No report (Heidi absent)

V. Director of Operations & Communications Report (Stacey Robinson)
· The Code of Regulations Review Committee is meeting this Thursday and next Wednesday;  she will compile the information from those meetings and bring it to the Annual Meeting to be voted upon.

VI.  Director of Professional Development (Carol Taylor)
· NFPA approved one (1) CLE credit for Gayle Absi’s electronic discovery presentation held during March’s Lunch and Learn.  No Lunch and Learns are scheduled for May or June due to the two CAP events taking place (Ohio Paralegal Day and the Annual Meeting).

VII. Director of Membership (Christine Buddner)

· CAP currently has 152 members.  

· Christine was told at the NFPA Conference that Chancellor University will be paying their students’ CAP membership fees if they maintain at least a 2.7 GPA.

VIII. Treasurer (Renee Everett)

· The current checking account balance is $4,773.02, and the Joy King account totals $4,056.66.
IX. Secretary/Parliamentary (Joanie Shackleton)

· The next book club is scheduled for 7:00 pm on Thursday, May 5, 2011 at Panera Bread Company on Tiedeman Road in Parma.  The book for discussion is The Faith Club – A Muslin, A Christian, A Jew – Three Women Search for Understanding by Ranya Idliby.
· Joanie placed an Amazon order through the CAP website, and encourages everyone to do so, as CAP gets a percentage of all purchases made.  Christy Zeyer indicated that CAP made $24 in March based on purchases made through the CAP website, and will let everyone know if revenues were generated in April. 
X. Statewide Alliance Coordinator (Stacy Robinson in Heidi Smith’s absence)

· The Statewide Alliance Meeting is scheduled for this Saturday, May 7.   CAP was belatedly provided with details relating to the conference; consequently, no representative is able to attend given the late notice.  Stacey Robinson volunteered to prepare a report on behalf of CAP to be read at the meeting.
XI. Board Advisor (Becky Kerstetter)

· The Job Bank portion of CAP’s website is thriving.  Becky encouraged everyone to view the Job Bank  to see available paralegal positions that are posted.  She removed some old postings that were filled, and continues to post current openings. 
· Becky is working with Jennifer Sybyl, the Nominations Coordinator, to prepare for the Annual Meeting.  Nominations are due in two weeks, and everyone is encouraged to submit nominations for board and coordinator positions.  
· Becky is preparing the Region III Report that will include highlights from the Leadership Conference.  She also plans to put something in the NewsCapsule to draw readers’ attention to CAP’s website.

· The spring report was submitted by the April 30th deadline, and Becky thanked everyone for their input.

· The inside reports have been released, and can be viewed by going to the NFPA website.

XII. NewsCapsule Coordinator (Lindsey Kaliszewski)

· The deadline for submissions for the NewsCapsule is May 5.  Lindsey asked for submissions, and suggested that articles could come from the NFPA Conference that recently took place.

XIII. New Business

· Renee Everett, along with other paralegals, will be traveling to ITT Tech in Youngstown on 

May 14 to talk to their paralegal students.  She will provide more information as it comes available.

The meeting adjourned at 12:35 pm.

